Burland Civic Association August 9, 2003

Guest: Corporal Tighe, Park County Sheriff Department

Meeting was called to order at 10:08 by President Mike Guelker.

Present: Mike & Taryn Guelker

Eugene Grimer Jim Markey Gary Merrifield Shirley Franklin Tracy & Johnsherry

Don & Edith Collins Shirley & CJ DeLange Jean Wagner

Secretary: July report was read and approved.

Treasurer report was read and approved subject to audit.

Mike Guelker stated he signed a contract with T-Mobile.

Burland Civic is now the owner of the new storage building on Mt. Bailey. C.J. Delang went up to the Tower with Nextel. If we allowed a road to the top of Mt. Bailey, they would be willing to sign a contract for Tower rental. The Burland Civic association voted years ago to never allow a road to be constructed to the top of Mt. Bailey. We will continue to honor this decision.

Corporal Tighe of the Park County Sheriff Department, gave a report that 2 juveniles were arrested for stealing mail on High Meadow. This came about by very alert residents who got the license number on the car. Corporal Tighe will also check on unbreakable lights for the Park.

President Mike Guelker also signed a contract with Park County Administration to lease Burland Wheatland -Fawks Park for \$1.00 per year so that we will be covered under the County Insurance. Burland Civic Association must still maintain the Park

We also discussed changing the name, "Burland Civic Association" to "Burland Homeowners Association" due to the fact that some people associate "Civic" as a political organization. Bob Worley stated it wouldn't cost too much money to make this change. We will pursue at a later date.

Shirley Franklin stated she would work on a grant to request funds to finish the basket ball court. Please turn in your volunteer hours to Shirley.

Taryn Guelker will check on getting a surveillance camera as we still have a lot of vandelizism at the Park.

A motion was made and approved that we charge a \$ 50.00 clean up fee for people who reserve the Pavilion and don't clean up the tables and floor after using it. Jean Wagner will draw up a simple contract which will be put into effect starting next year, 2004.

We received over 14 responses regarding LUR Covenants Violation from our special Burlander regarding cleanup day.

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 11:35

Jean Wagner Wagner